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ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – Tearoom Meeting
MINUTES of the Tearoom Committee meeting held on Wednesday 8th August 2018 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT              Councillor P.Lever(Chairman)                 
                               Councillor B Tarbuck      
                               Councillor D Clifft      

                               Councillor D J Clifft J P
                               Councillor M Billingsley    
                               Councillor M North

Also present tearoom staff – Mr J C.Morris, Mrs P A Preece, Mrs D J Huntbatch, Mrs D Bates,                                                      
1.   ApologiES
Councillor Denise James(Vice-Chairman) tendered her apologies.
The Chairman Councillor Peter Lever opened the meeting and welcomed Members.

In the absence of the Vice-Chairman, the Chairman outlined the following points:
1. That only tearoom staff be allowed in the kitchen & behind the counter.
2. The cash register be balanced by tearoom staff – It was agreed that 2 members of staff cash up & both members sign stating the amount taken for the day.
3. Consideration to purchase a floor safe for parish council use, the clerk will seek advice from a company previously used.
4. Sunday working – Staff members commented on premium time being paid, Members discussed the present position of the Sunday opening & agreed to close on Sundays once the existing bookings have taken place.
5. Shopping for stock – Members discussed the present arrangements and agreed that the shopping should be done during the working day.
6. Management of tearoom – the staff asked for sole responsibility of the daily running of the tearoom, this was agreed.
7. The Chairman commented on his proposal for consideration, to provide a Christmas lunch for the retired residents & a children’s Christmas party around December time using the main hall,  Members discussed the proposal & agreed to consider.
8. Tearoom meetings to be bi/monthly at agreed dates.
The Chairman asked the staff to raise their points & concerns:
1. Is the Tearoom being closed? – Members commented that No and the rumours should be ignored
2. Untrue & unpleasant comments & accusations on social media – Members commented that there was nothing to be done about comments on social media and the best action was to ignore them.
3. Present discounts to centre staff of 20% on tearoom purchases? This practice should be discontinued.
4. All present prices to rise by 20% inline with VAT commitment – this was agreed
5. Current holiday rules are tight with all Members of staff now having holiday entitlement to use -staff were advised to come back with a solution to the difficulties for consideration.
6. Christmas holidays  - It maybe that staff will be required to work on the Saturday to ensure the general cleaning duties are complete prior to opening in the new year.
7. A additional shelf to be installed within the kitchen area.
Member comments:

Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on the hair net worn by one member of staff, during the hot weather, and commented that it should be considered by other staff members, as it look professional & prevent hair dangling in and around food, staff commented that they were quite restricting & made you very warm.  Other alternatives will be considered.
Date of next meeting to be agreed
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